Suburban Library Cooperative

System Managers Meeting

Tuesday, January 13, 2009
9:30 AM
Sue Woodward, SHL’s new Head of Circulation, was introduced. 
MeLCat 
CLL really likes the MeLCat bookmarks SLC created for patrons. However, RSV still feels MeLCat is time consuming especially because many patrons are inter-loaning items that are in iBistro. Therefore, it is a constant educational process for the staff trying to explain the procedures to the patrons. 

The email issue SCS was having where email notices were not being sent has been resolved. It turns out they were being caught in SpamLion. Another similar issue to those libraries that might notice patrons not receiving email notices was referred to by MPL. It seems if staff reverses steps it causes the problem:
In the MeLCat System:

1.  Receive MeLCat item from lending library - check-in item in Not My Item Check-In.

2.  Notify patron to pick-up item - go to Notices and select Hold Pickup Only.  Click Prepare Notices and then Send Notices.
3.  Checkout item to our patron in Patron Check-out.
Goike, who provided the above steps, found that when she reversed steps 2 and 3 notification was not sent.  
The MeLCat label maker has made some recent changes and the good news is all SLC libraries have not had any problems with the transition. 

Delivery
SLC asks that library staff toss tags back into the delivery bins so we can reuse them. They should not be thrown away. Also, per the delivery committee ties will be sent to each library so that the libraries will now tie the bins with one tie for delivery. This is because the contents in the bins were spilling out when the drivers picked them up from libraries.  
Please remind your staff to USE SLC CODES on in-transit slips. SLC is still seeing creative library codes on the slips. For example, use CMM, CMN and/or CMS. Do NOT use CMPL. The sorters do not know what CMPL is. They will think it is for MPL. Also, NBL is not correct, nor is RIC. If you have questions about this, please contact slcstaff@libcoop.net .

SLC went out to bid for a new delivery company. Many agreed that they are happy with Red Hot Delivery. They are one of three companies that put in a bid. WPL feels Red Hot Delivery has given the best service they have received in years. CLL and SCS are very satisfied with delivery as well. Chris will be sure to let the delivery committee know this. 

SCS asked how bins are sorted because they have noticed water in some of the bins. It is likely that when the bins are waiting to be put in the truck they are picking up snow from the ground that is being transferred to other bins when they are stacked. SLC will talk with the drivers. 

CHE asked if SLC could talk to their delivery person because he gives them more bins than they need because he doesn’t want them using boxes. CHE was sorting on their own to help SLC but needing to use boxes so as not to return a half empty bin. SLC will talk to the driver. CHE does not need to sort. It is more helpful just to have dedicated bins for the larger libraries.

ROG asked if it was okay to still sort bins by library, A-L and M-S, and to sort single bins for the larger libraries. This works well for ROG and is helpful to the sorters. WPL asked about sorting by north and south delivery routes. This is not necessary. What is helpful is if the library knows which library is next after them for delivery, and then to dedicate bins for that library—making sure to tell the driver you have done this.
Symphony

Open demos for Symphony will be held all this week (January 13-16) from 10-4.  An email was sent out earlier alerting staff. Symphony is currently on our test server. An update to Solaris 10 is being worked on by SLC and Sirsi. Once this is done, SLC will send out advance notice to staff letting everybody know of the upgrade. SLC is anticipating a smooth transition. Symphony will have some new features, bug fixes and improve speed. However, the look and feel is much like Workflows. The upgrade will most likely be on a Thursday night so that when staff logs in on Friday morning they will be prompted to upgrade.
In-Transit Report

Every library is done with the latest Pro-Med in-transit report. A few items were found. Since the libraries went through the report twice, SLC will hand the report over to Sherry Hupp (SLC Director) to give to MLC and see about refunds. 
RSV said that Pro-Med told her before that she would have to get reimbursed from the lending SLC library that “lost” the material. 

ROG asked if she could send SLC a list of lost or damaged items during Pro-Med’s delivery even if it was no longer on the in-transit list. Yes, libraries can send this information to slcstaff@libcoop.net . 

ARM said there are still items in-transit from the time Trinity Delivery was in business. SLC will do a report for the time period of October 1-November 27, 2008 to see if there are any lost items from Trinity Delivery. It is possible some bins were on the broken down trucks when they were impounded. SLC staff went to the facility and made sure all bins were taken from the building. However, SLC staff did not have access to the trucks. 

It was asked if SLC could look into running a report of a particular library’s in-transit items to/from a library. For example, CHE runs a report listing all CHE items in-transit for X amount of days (runs monthly). SLC will look into this report.
Cataloging
There were no items to discuss for cataloging. Lauren did let everybody know everybody is doing a great job with cataloging. However, SLC will be producing a cooperative wide newsletter which will run quarterly beginning in March or April 2009. Please send any information libraries would like to share to boggsl@libcoop.net . Lauren will talk with the SLC Director to see if the newsletter will be political or more for SLC library staff in general.
Round Robin
Chris will reset all the online SLC database counters on Friday, January 16 at 7:30 AM. An email was sent last week to staff notifying them of this. 
Due to a recent power outage at SLC we have been having problems with our 1st notices mailers. SLC has been working with Sirsi on this issue (this was a big reason Workflows was down last Friday morning). If you notice any duplicate notices, or anything odd with 1st notices mailers, please let SLC staff know. 

Charlie asks that when library staff wants to remove Museum Passes from the catalog to go into cataloging and under titles use the “delete title, call numbers or items.” This way no additional charges will be incremented and the stats will be correct. The previous way of checking out to discard gave incorrect stats. 
TPL has noticed an increase in patrons not picking up their MeLCat holds. They are wondering if patrons are not getting notified by email. It was asked they send any examples to slcstaff@libcoop.net and to also see if MPL’s above suggestion helps fix the problem, as well as check SpamLion. 

WPL has noticed that patrons are abusing their MeLCat privileges by not returning the items. She asked what a library is to do if there is no way to contact the patron. According to MeLCat, it is the borrowing library’s responsibility to pay for the missing/damaged materials. The borrowing library will then need to try and contact the patron to get the money back from the patron.

MPL is starting to have processing fees again ($5 for all items except magazines and paperbacks, which have a processing fee of $2). All libraries were sent a memo that SLC is updating all libraries’ processing fees/default prices.

EPL asked about the bindery services. They have moved to SLC from MCL. SLC has the schedule for when the bindery comes to SLC. SLC will re-send the notice to the system-manager’s listserv.

RAY received their first two MeLCat requests. RAY also wanted to let staff know that if a RAY book does not have a barcode or cover, do not panic. RAY will get to putting barcodes on the items. It is an ongoing process.
ROG inquired about the limit for MeLCat holds. The limit is 50 items on hold or checked out total. Per MeLCat, this amount cannot be changed.
WPL would like patrons to be required to return their rental videos to their own library. CHE has a note right on their feature films for patrons to return them to CHE.

CLL noticed that its name is merged together in iBistro. Center Line is two words and should be two words in iBistro. SLC will look into this. 

RSV asked how far TPL is with switching over patrons to a courtesy card profile. TPL is about 40% finished. RFID is taking up much of their time currently. Staff changes the profile when the patron checks out to help the process along. When libraries come across patrons that should have a courtesy card profile at TPL but haven’t been changed, some are letting them check out one time and/or calling TPL for instructions.  

Next Meeting

The next meeting will be held on Tuesday, February 10 at 9:30 AM at SLC.

The meeting adjourned at 10:30 AM.

Present: 

Sue Woodward (SHL), Cathy Les (SHL), Kathy McKinney (TPL), Michele McQuaid (TPL), Lynn Minor (CHE), Ronna Gillis (HPW), Nicole Laviolette (SCS), Jackie Harvey (RSV), Marjorie Murray (CLL), Diane Burgeson (SBL), Pat Price (EPL), Annette Goike (MPL), Lynn Couck (LEN), Oksana Urban (WPL), Margaret Smith (ARM), Elizabeth Erlich (MCL), Mo Swanwick (ROG), Rebecca Cousineau (FRA), Suzanne Graham (RAY), Chris Frezza (SLC), Charlie Nocita (SLC), Lauren Boggs (SLC), Amy Shaughnessy (SLC).
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